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1. Present;
M. Pascoe, S. Kime, D. Rolf, P. Wardman, L. Wardman, D. Renouf, R. Takeda Frost, 
P. Ramsden, D. Collier, L. Leach, A. Oakden, C. McDowell, D. Payne, B. Mayoh, 
D. Roeper, R. Woolston, E. Rowe, B. Cresswell, J. Saynor, J. Eglington, K. Dudding, P. Walker, S. Walker, E. Burton, A. Barnicott, C. Rogers, R. Rogers. L Beckett, S. Beckett, 

M. Fredisdottur, L. Davis, F. Rossi, B. Crick, A. Rolf, C. Smith, P. Conway, F. Brumpton,  G. Thorpe, M. Thorpe.
(39 Members)
2. Apologies:

 S. Ford, S. Pearce,  M. Bell, E. Wolmer, A. Smith, F. Holmes, N. Smith, S. Waters, G. Taylor, L. Clarke, C. Allen Holmes, D. Allen Holmes. G. Harvey 
3. President’s address; Mrs. Ann Rolph
 Ann Rolf opened the meeting at 2.00, and thanked everyone for attending. She was glad to see so many people present, with a continuing enthusiasm for the club.
4. Chairman’s address; Mr. Paul Conway.
Paul had completed his first year as Chairman of the club, and with such a new committee there had been a few teething problems. He asked the members to bear in mind that most of the committee also worked full time and had a busy life besides cavies. 
There had been excellent entries to all the shows last year and to the three shows already held this year; many thanks to all the clubs who supported the Club. 

He asked that all members bear in mind that the RVCC does NOT have a Facebook page, so information and opinions expressed on that page were in no way endorsed by the RVCC.

5. Minutes:

The minutes of last year’s A.G.M. were circulated and accepted.

Proposed: L. Leach. Seconded: R. Takeda Frost.

6. Matters Arising:
None 

7. BCC Rep. report 2015 Mrs. Caroline Smith

Caroline reported last year with three of the Full Standard Breeds, the Tortoiseshell, Brindle and Tri/Bi colour there were only 2 exhibits of the Tortoishell and none of the Brindle or Tri/Bi colour. Following discussion with the BCC, it was agreed that as from 2017, these breeds would go back into the guide standard group. B. Mayoh discussed that a proposal could be made to the BCC for the october . 
There would be discussion with the BCC about rewording or changing the breed standard for these and for guidance notes for the Lunkarya. Caroline emphasized that breeders needed to input their ideas to the representatives and work with the reps to have their breeds recognised and developed.

Discussion was added that had been left out of the notes for the 2016 AGM - B. Mayoh questioned whether the standards committee were satisfied with the guidance notes agreed by the BCC for the Blue and was told that they had been and it was suggested by B. Mayoh that the RVCC hold discussions with the ESCC about the blue being transferred to GS o this basis which was supported by the BCC rep and the chair of the standards committee.
8 Standards Committee; report by Mrs. Pam Ramsden.
Blues - there is a consensus among all standard committee members that the blues need a bit more time - currently there is some variation in colour but it is moving to a consistent colour - there are serious breeders involved who will take the breed forward - and this is very positive. The committee will not need to intervene at this time. We as a committee need to work closely with the ESCC with the plan to move them to guide standard possibly next year.  Currently there is no proposal put forward by members so there is no need for any action at this time.
 
Consensus on Slates - again this must be done in conjunction with the ESCC - but the consensus is that they should be moved forward to full standard. Members have previously voted at the 2010 AGM to approve full standard - so this is something that the secretary needs to follow up. The committee needs to take no action on this.
 
Consensus on the Caramel - shown in good numbers but only by a very small number of breeders. The current issues mentioned at the BCC continue for this new variety and need to be addressed by breeders. There is no proposal before the committee so there is no action that is currently necessary.  Breeders will be contacted during the 2016 year for the next year's AGM. The Standards Committee does not at this time wish to change any wording or put forward a proposal for a guide standard for the AGM - we continue to be open to discussions with the ESCC as any wording needs to be agreed and a joint proposal sent to the BCC Meeting.


Consensus on the Brindle, Tortoishell, Bicolour and Tricolour - all agreed that it was in the breeds’ best interest to take these back from full standard and look at re-writing the current standard and build their status and quality. There are very few breeders in these breeds and even fewer are members of the RV club - so although they do have the breeds they are hampered by their lack of engagement with the club. Non-members need to be encouraged to engage with the RV club by becoming members so they can provide the club with input. The proposal of going back to guide standard will be taken to the members at the AGM.


Harlequin and Magpie - There has been contact as there is a question in the standards if there is a mistake - on the Harlequin standard it states brindling - on the Magpie it states roaning. There should be consistency - and the use of roaning is inconsistent and does not describe the actual intermixing of hair. There is also a major typographical error in the magpie standard - The secretary will look into this and provide information on changes as this is not something that may need to be taken to the members. There has been some communication concerning a change in the wording but there will be a discussion with exhibitors and whether they wish to retain the requirement for square patches and lines for these two breeds. The committee will be in contact with breeders and members. No action is necessary at the AGM at this time. 
 
Non-supported breeds - no contact or proposals concerning the non-supported breeds: Minipli, Curly, Lakeland among others non-specified. Therefore no other action needs to be taken by the committee.  All currently non-supported breeds need to be assessed by the standard committee before they are able to move forward and if they are interested they should contact the committee chair for organization and planning. Exhibitors will need to provide a written proposal that states the history, background, and future for the new breed as well as an analysis of the genetics in the creation of the cavy.
 
Consensus on the Swiss - the major issue is the coat length - and perhaps the use of certain wording such as "puffball" with more clarity on "softness of the coat".  There has been a current proposal submitted by one member but at this time should be tabled and not presented to the members at the AGM as more contact should be  held with various Swiss breeders as this proposal is far from the consensus .  Therefore the committee will contact various breeders for information and then the information brought to the next AGM. Until the issue of coat length is resolved they should not be suggested for full standard. No action is necessary at the AGM at this time and the proposal should not be presented instead it should be mentioned and tabled for future discussion.  
 
Finally - the Californian - there is not a consensus among committee members but there is a majority decision with most members deciding that the Californian is not ready to be moved to guide standard.  There is no proposal put forward by members so it is a standard committee decision to move them or not and the majority have voted with comments to not.  Rather than delaying I believe that in order to move them forward with the least amount of issues that it is important to get the wording to accurately reflect the new breed and the majority of committee members did agree to this proposal. More discussion among breeders and the committee need to take place - for example - at what point do we limit the face masking/points/smut - top of ears? Between the eyes? Are we only going to accept the clear bodied pigs - and DQ the ones with the staining/body pigment? I would council the committee that rather to rush to judgement and then spend years rewriting the notes which is very frustrating for all that we evaluate the breed for another year and discuss the progress at the next AGM. Therefore based on the majority no action is necessary at the AGM at this time. 
 
In addition The Californian varieties such as the crested, satin, agouti should be discussed in conjunction with the possible clubs that would host those varieties. So for example a dialogue should be opened with the crested club and their views on a Californian variant of crested just like the Silver agouti Himalayan these varieties would be catered to by these clubs with the exception of the Satin which continues to be hosted by the RV club.
 
 
Thank you to all members for their notes/votes - unlike past committees I see it as my job to assist this committee in remaining very active and encouraging of the new breeds. It is important that we have consistent contact and discuss the new breeds throughout the year. As a result we will be putting a report together on each of the breeds from this point forward to the AGM.
 
Please feel free to contact me about any or all of these issues at any time. I will also be contacting members about the various breeds to help us with our report.
 
It is VITAL that we encourage non-members of the various breeds to join the RV club so that they can add to the dialogue. Unfortunately anyone who is a keeper of the breeds and not a member will not be able to add any input.
 

9. Secretaries Report: Mrs. Caroline Smith
Caroline thanked all the committee and members for supporting her and the club in this first year under new management. It has been a challenging year, but the club is going from strength to strength. Increased numbers at the shows and an increased membership means that the club needs to increase the judging panel by 2.  Membership requirements are 3 years continuous membership for standing for a committee post, and 5 years for consideration for the judging panel.
Sue Ford has improved the website and there are now more regular updates. The Club is now on a much better footing than in previous years, but there is much to do. More action is needed from the committee to consolidate the improvements. Pam Ramsden has been active as the new BCC rep.

On a personal note, work commitments and changes in circumstances means that Caroline will be standing down as Secretary and BCC rep as from the end of this year, although she is happy to continue as a committee member for the Club and on the standards Committee, and also on the judging panel. It will be sad to leave after 37 happy years associated with the club, and she values the support she has received.

Vote of thanks proposed by Dorte Roeper. Seconded Aaron Barnicott. 
10. Accounts;

At the end of 2015, the accounts showed an increase in the balance which was very pleasing. Entries to all the shows were generally very good, and this year has continued the trend with an average of 100 entries per show.

Ray Woolston proposed the acceptance of the accounts, and Bryan Mayoh seconded. The accounts were accepted.
11. Inform: Return to Area Shows (maximum 7) in 2017 and will be reflected on the members’ Ballot.  Areas are: South West, South East, East Midlands, West Midlands, North East, North West and Scotland. In the past, no Clubs or venues have an automatic right to a show every year, and therefore they should be added into the area show options and must apply every year. This includes Harrogate (was alternate years) NCC championship show (2016 at Stafford) Scottish National and Real London.
This information was included in the rules 4 or 5 years ago. The secretaries of the clubs need to put forward the venue for consideration. In the past, we have used all venues, due to the low numbers of clubs asking for shows. There would be a maximum of 7 area shows each year, and in the years with no club ballot, the committee would decide on venues.
12. Proposal: Executive proposal to increase the judging panel from 12 to 15 (C. Smith/M. Thorpe)
Reminder: Membership requirements are 5 years continuous membership to stand for the judging panel.

Proposal; Carried 
13. Proposal: Executive proposal to increase Block entry fee of RVCC Classes from £1:00 to £1:30. In 2017.  (C. Smith/M. Thorpe) 
This would bring the club in line with most of the specialised breed club block entry fees.

Proposal; Carried 
(this was inaccurately reported as the proposal was rejected - this was corrected at the AGM 2017 meeting)
14 Proposal: Supported by the RVCC standards committee: Lunkarya to move from New Emerging Breeds to Guide Standard Status. (Proposed P. Ramsden/D. Collier)

Next Stage; draft Guide Standard approved at BCC meeting for 2017 adoption following a discussion with breeders.

After discussion about consistency and wording of the standard, members voted.

Proposal; Carried 
15. Proposal: from BCC and supported by RVCC standards committee: Agreed low number full standard breeds to be re-designated to Guide Standard status.
This was pre-informed and includes the Tortoiseshell, Brindle, Bicolour and Tricolour.

Change to occur January 2017 (J. Alston/C. Smith)
Cottontown Stud commented that as the wording of the standard is at the moment, it is impossible to breed cavies to this perfection. Bryan Mayoh emphasised that new wording of the standard should be discussed with the standards committee for consideration of the BCC meeting early October.

Next Stage; draft Guide Standard approved at BCC meeting for 2017 adoption following a discussion with breeders.
Proposal; Carried unanimously
16. Proposal: Member’s proposal rewording of the Swiss guide standard “Coat length to be appropriate to age with a maximum length of 6cm and a puffball effect and to allow for a harsher coat in boars” 
(M. Bell/D. Collier)
This is already passed onto the RVCC standards committee; members’ views will be sought. Show of hands for views on this proposal.
Dorte Roeper that there should also be a minimum length for the coats, so that really short haired Swiss would not be shown. She felt that “appropriate to age “was a vague guideline.

Members voted to take the proposal to the standards committee
17. Proposal: To press the BCC and therefore the NCC and SCC (who own and manage the show rules) to separate the accepted NEB category BCC and RVCC breeds into a single challenge where they cannot meet breeds that have not yet been accepted and only the accepted breeds should be awarded Best NEB (e.g. a Californian or Self Blue cannot be beaten by a Lakeland or a Curly.) This is parallel to the BCC rule that a standard cavy cannot meet or be beaten by a guide Standard breed. (C.Smith/E. Woolmer) 
Bryan Mayoh felt that the 3 categories already established, Full Standard, Guide Standard and New Emerging Breeds were sufficient, and there was no need to subdivide the NEBs. Further, it would be addressing a problem that does not exist as those breeds accepted by the RVCC by their nature were more numerous and in a better position to challenge for the Best NEB. 
Betty Crick said that this would discourage breeders trying to have new breeds accepted, such as the Curly, which perhaps needed a name change to better reflect the breed. Breeders should work with the Standards Committee to have  short breed descriptions made available to judges
C. Smith withdrew the proposal.

18. Proposal; Members proposal change in calculation of points in RVCC points competition. “The Points Competition Results should include both Age Group and Any Age Challenge classes as well as Breed Classes. Specifically there should be 3 points for a win, 2 for 2nd and 1 for 3rd in all breed classes, Standard (AA Challenge*): the Adult, 5/8, and U/5 (Full*), Guide and New/Emerging Challenges and the Any Age (Full*), Guide Standard and New/Emerging Challenges. This would ensure that cavies that are successful in Challenge classes receive increased numbers of points as against those that are placed in breed classes but go no further, thereby being more likely to identify the breeders of the best cavies in each variety.
(D. Roeper/ B Mayoh)

* added by C. Smith

Carried unanimously

M Thorpe further proposed that as Graham Thorpe administered the Points competition, the change in points should be applied from the start of this year

Carried unanimously
2015 Points awards

Full Standard Breeds

Tortoiseshell

Valdon Cavies
Tri/bicolour

No Entries
Argente Gold/Lilac

Sady's Cavies

Argente Gold/Lilac

Hannah Graham
Satin Solid

             Liane Clark
Satin AOV 


Chris Fay

Full standard Juvenile          Beauvale Junior

Guide Standard Breeds

Harlequin/Magpie
Mayfair Stud
Slate


Hero Cavies
Ridgeback

Welkin Cavies

Belted


Su Stud
Solid Argente

Hero Cavies

Swiss


Melanie Bell
Chinchilla

Kingate Cavies

Slate AOV

Foxtales Stud 
Full standard Juvenile  Beauvale Junior
New and Emerging Breeds

Lunkarya

Baldo Cavies
Caramel

Ted Brearley
Blue


Evelyn Van Vliet

Californian

Lord Cavy Stud

Sable 


Hero Cavies

AOV 


Sady’s Cavies
NEB Juvenile

Alice Morris
Caroline closed by thanking everyone for their support and asked that members used the Website which was being updated regularly by Sue Ford, and notices in Cavies 
Meeting closed at 3.25
Margaret Thorpe

July 15, 2017 - minutes were read with the additional corrections in sections 7 and 13. The minutes were then voted as being a correct and accurate reflection of the meeting and was accepted into the record. 
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